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ood friends,
gracious hosts,
great food, terrific
weather and spectacular scenery.
We got it all at the Region III
Seminar in Grand Junction, Colo.,
on Jan. 13.

Here’s a roundup of the semi-
nar’s activities.

The seminar kicked-off
Saturday at 1:30 p.m. with the gen-
eral membership meeting.
Participants listened to an update
on national NATRC activities and
rule changes by our national board
representatives, Jill Hicks and Judi
Tobias. They also presented infor-
mation on trails, the proposed
Region III district reorganization
plan and national’s study to change
its shoeing requirements.

After the presentations, mem-

£

. shoeing rule as is. Others said to

bers and guests sat in small
groups and discussed the pro-
posed reorganization, proposed
shoeing changes and general
ideas on ways to improve the
sport. Generally, here is an over-
all look at what people said (ask
your regional board representa-
tive for a more detailed written
report, if you would like one).

Reorganization from six
to three districts

Consensus of support with
hope that this will simplify and
solve representation problems.

Shoeing

Most said they would allow
some shoeing changes (pads) but
want standardized penalty for
those competing with them.
Many said they would not sup-
port corrective shoes because
they indicate unsoundness.

Many said they want to keep the

allow the shoeing changes, with
penalty points, for novice only.
Continued on page 3
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monthly. It is available by subscription to
non-Region 3 members for $8 per year.
Requests/payment for subscriptions should
be sent to Iris Mosgrove, 10590 Egerton
Road, Colorado Springs, CO 80908.

1996 deadline/distribution: Jan./Feb.
deadline Jan. 15, dist. by Jan. 30; Mar./Apr.
deadline Mar. 15, dist. by Mar. 30; May/Jun.
deadline May. 15, dist. by May 30; Jul./Aug.
deadline Jul. 15, dist. by Jul. 30; Sep./Oct.
deadline Sep. 15, dist. by Sep. 30; and
Nov./Dec. deadline Nov. 15, dist. by Nov. 30.

Display advertising rates: Full page (71/2"
x 97/8"), $50; half-page (712" x 415/16”), $30;
quarter-page (33/4” x 415/1¢), $15; eighth-
page or-business card (21/2” x 31/4” or 33/4”
x 27/16"), $10. Ad rates are per issue and
must be camera-ready. Ads placed for five
consecutive issues run a sixth time free. Pre-
printed full-page flyers that are ready for
insertion, are $35 per issue. Barn Sale unclas-
sified rates: Members: $5 per ad, non-mem-
bers: $6 per ad.

Send all letters, articles, photos, etc. to: Lisa
Sowell, 8150 West 111th Ave., Broomfield,
CO 80021, (303) 465-3621.

1996 Region III Board of Directors
Bill Smith President & At Large
(505) 334-6275
Dee Overholt
(303) 838-7507
Kathryn Hayes
(970) 884-9422

Joyce Calhoun
(719) 547-3152

Vice Pres. & At Large
Secretary & D-5

Treasurer & At Large

Matt Baker D-3
(970) 222-0748

Susan Benjamin D-6
(970) 242-1548

Carol Beumer At Large
(970) 824-9204

Dan Fredal At Large
(719) 481-3071

Larry Keckler At Large
(719) 687-2558

TIke Mosgrove D-2

(719) 495-2906
Karen Laden
(719) 495-3892
Jill Talbot Hicks
(303) 494-2531
Judi Tobias
(719) 593-7310

Past President

Nat'l. board

Nat’l. Board

PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS

BY BILL SMITH

hank you Neal and Marge McKinstry, and your loyal supporters for host-
ing the “Mustang Muster,” our 1995 Region III seminar. The food accom-
modations and program were great.

Outgoing president Karen Laden conducted a productive meeting — gather-
ing useful input from all attendees. She split the audience into small sections
of eight people with a designated facilitator to be sure each person got to
speak and keep the conversation on target. The facilitator also offered solu-
tions or comments to pre-planned questions, covering the Region III reorgani-
zation, the proposed shoeing changes and general ideas to improve the sport.
What a great demonstration of the leader Karen is!

We must continue to give our input not only at meetings, but in filling out
and returning questionnaires that are mailed to us occasionally. The board
can better serve us with the information they receive in return. Again, thank
you for your support and the trust you have placed in me. I, too, will serve
you — the Region III members — to the best of my ability.

Anyone know the “Rule of One?” Be careful and have fun — Bill

Ride/clinic schedule for 1996

Feb. 10 — Kenlyn Clinic; Aurora, CO
Contact: Linda Fisher — (303) 364-9556

Feb. 24 — Elena Gallegos Open Space Park Clinic; Albuquerque, NM
Contact: Georgia Daves — (505) 869-3553

Apr. 27-28 — Rabbit Valley Competitive Trail Ride; Grand Junction, CO
Contact: Terry Yates — (970) 243-7306

May 5 — Cavalier/NATRC Clinic; Colorado Springs, CO
Contact: Dan Fredal — (719) 481-3071

May 11-12 — Navajo Lake Competitive Trail Ride; Farmington, NM
Contact: Calvin Reed — (505) 334-3015

May 18 or 19 — Tandem Park Clinic; Conifer CO

Contact: Dee Overholt — (303) 838-7507

May 25-26 — Turkey Track; Albuquerque, NM

Contact: Georgia Daves — (505) 869-3553

Jun. 8-9 — Cavalier Competitive Trail Ride; Colorado Springs, CO
Contact: Judy Wise Mason — (719) 495-4437

Jun. 22-23 — Colorado Trail Competitive Trail Ride; Buffalo Creek, CO
Contact: Jean Boettcher — (303) 838-4736

Jul. 6 — Willow Springs “B” Competitive Trail Ride; Jefferson, CO
Contact: Sue McKelvy — (303) 838-2531

Jul. 27-28 — El Jinete Solitario Competitive Trail Ride; Durango, CO
Contact: Steve Ancell (970) 247-9717

Aug. 17-18 — NEW! Hole-in-the-Wall Competitive Trail Ride; Craig, CO
Contact: Carol Beumer (970) 824-9204

Aug. 31-Sep. 1 — Top of the World Competitive Trail Ride; Foxton, CO
Contact: Thom Harris — (303) 838-5894

Sep. 14-15 — Golden Gate Competitive Trail Ride; Blackhawk, CO
Contact: Judd Adams — (303) 494-4241

Oct. 5-6 — Chokecherry Canyon Competitive Trail Ride; Farmington, NM
Contact: Russ Jones — (505) 334-3156

Oct. 19 — David B. Thomas “B” Competitive Trail Ride; Farmington, NM
Contact: Chris Barns — (505) 325-1171
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Year-End Awards

Open Horse - Heavyweight
Tara Shameel/J. Wagner
2 Duster’s Image/L. Keckler
3 Raf’s Rainbow/D. Schrader
4 MLA Raj Bahabas/J. Adams
5 Dutchess’ Royal Duke/B. Smith
6 Kiss O’ Sunshine/J. Bengfort
(0]

pen Horsemanship Heavyweight
1 Larry Keckler
2 Judy Bengfort
3 Jeffrey Wagner
4 Dean Schrader
5 Judd Adams

6 Jenny Smith

(0]

pen Horse - Lightweight
1 Brown R Dawud/J. Mason
2 Bar Alibi/T. Roberts
3 Foxton Bandido/S. Eckel
4  Five Wings Aliza/L. Adams

From page 1

Open Horsemanship Lightweight
1 Sherry Eckel

2 Terri Roberts

3 Judy Mason

4 Linda Adams

Open Junior Horse
1 Foxton Bon Bon Belle/D. Malin

Open Junior Horsemanship
1 Derek Malin
2 Pasha Uney

Novice Horse Heavyweight

1 April Celebrity/S. Benjamin

2 SR Wazi RA Halim/J. Benham
3 Trouble in Cowtown/S. Holder

Novice Horsemanship Heavyweight
1 Sue Benjamin

2 Judy Benham

3 Sharon Holder

4 Steve Wheeldon

Novice Horse Lightweight

1 Tequila Sunshine/S. LaRue
2 Ammoniet/S. Cornes

3 DJ Dolly/A. Vaughn

4 Baladdin/R. Harper

4 Count N Easy/L. Meyers

Novice Horsemanship Lightweight
1 Susan LaRue

2 Susan Cornes

3 Rick Harper

3 Laura Meyers

4  Angie Vaughn

Novice Horse Junior
1 Dosilara/S. Mosely

The Mustang Muster

Easy Boots should be allowed as a
“spare tire” for the benefit of the
horse. Many want input from veteri-
narians.

Ideas to improve the sport

Add novice and CP national
awards; allow people to just join
the region; give monetary breaks to
new people; make new people
celebrities for 15 minutes at rides;
work for consistency in horsemanship
judging by testing new judges, ‘
reviewing existing judges, holding
clinics for horsemanship judges;
streamline the awards process at rides

so riders don’t have to wait until after
dark; advertise the sport.

After the meeting, a wonderful pre-
sentation on the mustang herd that lives
northeast of Grand Junction took place.
The horses look incredibly healthy and
the terrain amazingly rugged.

Regional awards served as the
event’s grand finale. Adding to the
excitement was a visit from Dr. Louie
Pavetti, prize drawings for Lovell of

Mack gift certificates and a raffle for six -

10 Ib. bags of beans donated by mem-
bers living in the Flora Vista and Aztec
areas of New Mexico.

Sunday morning, the board held its

2 Sheebla/Meyers
3 Jag Jr./B. Brogan
4  Silverado Storm/J. Sharp

Novice Horsemanship Junior
1 Shannon Mosely

2 Bonnie Brogan

3 Jessie Sharp

Competitive Pleasure Horse

CR Krystalette/P. Jubb

Hahn’s Diamond Rose/M. Keckler
St. Magnum Force/L. Tobias
Winged Osiris/D. Markis
Shadow Play/J. Tobias

Just A Thriller/A. Rubenstein

ompetitive Pleasure Horsemanship
Mary Ellen Keckler
Pat Jubb
Diana Markis
Angie Rubenstein
Pat McCoy Montgomery
Kathleen Mussetter
Shanna Reed
Larry Tobias

Ken Burkdoll Award: Sherry Eckel
Ruth Tyree Award: Sherry Eckel

CP High Average Award:

CR Krystalette/Pat Jubb

Region Il National Appreciation
Award:

Neal McKinstry and Karen Laden
Sue Bretag Service Award:
Karen Laden

Apologies for any mispellings! — Lisa

ODUURWNON=EO OUAWN =

transitional meeting. Thanks to out-
going members Lois Arbour, Sue
McKelvy (past president), Neal
McKinstry and Nancy Reinhardt for
their service.

Welcome to: Sue Benjamin (D-6),
Carol Beumer (at large), Joyce
Calhoun (at large), Ike Mosgrove (D-
2), and Bill Smith (at large). And
congratulations to the new Region III
board officers: Bill Smith, president;
Dee Overholt, vice president; Kathe
Hayes, secretary; and Joyce Calhoun,
treasurer.

A great year lies ahead for us all!
— Karen Laden
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AND PERSISTENCE.

AUDIENCE.
(] FOUR TO SIX MONTHS OUT

Start early. Newcomers to the
sport (please, no more “first-time rid-
ers”; it’s offensive to experienced
horseman) especially need time to
condition and prepare.

Write a press release. Answer
the who, what, when, where, why
and how of both your ride and com-
petitive trail riding. Include your
phone number. Keep it to two
pages, double-spaced.

Distribute the press release.

Send to monthly horse publications
in your area as well as the newslet-
ters of area horse clubs, horse associ-
ation, 4-H and pony clubs. Follow
up with a phone call . Ask for a cal-
endar listing as well as an article (is
there a club member who could a
write a first-person article about the
sport?). The worst that could happen
is to be told no. Respond promptly
to calls from interested riders.

Schedule presentations. Contact
clubs that offer the highest percent-
ages for success. (You could split
this responsibility among the man-
agement team. Slide shows and
videos are available to help.) Show
some of the BIG national/regional
awards for inspiration. Families are
also looking for family activities;
stress that those who don’t ride still
have lots of fun. Ask for volunteers.
Take lots of ride flyers and NATRC
information (source: regional mem-
bership chair, national NATRC office).

Hang ride posters. Contact the
regional publicity chair for ride posters
that are personalized for your ride.
Hang them in tack and feed stores, vet
clinics and large boarding barns.

Wake up! Get going!
Time to publicize

HE KEY TO GARNERING PUBLICITY FOR YOUR RIDE
REQUIRES THE TWO-FOLD STRATEGY OF PLANNING
HERE IS A CHECK LIST OF
IDEAS THAT WILL HELP GET YOU STARTED AND ENSURE
THAT YOUR MESSAGE SUCCESSFULLY REACHES THE RIGHT

Share the wealth.
Give ride flyers to your
veterinarian and farrier
(don't forget manage-
ment team members if
they use other practitioners). Ask them
to hand flyers to clients who are
prospective competitors.

Use public sources. Riding on
public land? Does that government
body have a newsletter or another
source it uses to inform the public
about events on the property? Use it.

[ TwO MONTHS OUT

Contact the weekly paper. Send
the press release, make the same fol-
low up call and ask for a listing/article.

Mail to riders. Don’t forget to mail
your flier to both NATRC members and
non-member riders.

(1 ONE MONTH OUT

Contact the daily paper. Your best
contacts are either the lifestyle/features
editor or the outdoor editor. Think
unique, unusual or something of inter-
est to the general public when selling
an article idea. (Ask if the person is
on deadline when you call; ask for the
best time to call back.)

[1 AFTER THE RIDE

Write a letter. Send a “Letter to
the Editor” of your hometown news-
paper(s) thanking local sponsors,
clubs, the sheriff” dept., Forest
Service, etc., for their help in putting
on a successful NATRC competitive
trail ride. Because this is the best-
read page of the paper, you will
help create loyal volunteers as well
as help publicize next year’s ride.

Don’t overlook sending thank
you notes to specific club newslet-
ters and well as individuals.

Again, as you prepare to publi-
cize this year’s ride, remember
PLANNING and PERSISTENCE are
the key to success. — Karen Laden

Editor’s note: Karen is a profession-
al public relations specialist who
really knows ber stuff. Take ber free
advice and watch the results. — 1.

(1 ONE WEEK OUT

Call the TV news. Contact the
assignment editor of your local
TV station(s). Again ask if he/she
has time to talk. Think visual
when you sell the idea to cover
your ride. A story the day of the
ride won't get you riders this
year, but it will help for next year.

Jill Talbot Hicks
Jeff Hicks

JET Arabian Ranch, Inc.
For Sale, Purebred Arabians
Jfor Show and Long-Distance Sports

Home of “Fyre Kracher” - Polish Stallion

858 Marshall Road
Boulder, CO 80303
303/494-2531

Region 3




WHATS oN YOURrR MIND?

We have a problem, let’s get our haunches in gear!

It was very apparent this year
that we have a serious prob-
lem with membership, and so
with ridership.

Membership is down and many
rides has such low attendance that
there were financial problems. A
couple of years of that and we will
lose rides and then comes the down-
ward spiral. 1995 was a strange
weather year to be sure, but the
national membership figures were
down about 50 percent also.

Each of us really needs to think
about how we can help and actually
do something to preserve our sport.
Perhaps some of the following sug-
gestions could help:

Members —

e Talk up competitive trail riding
with everyone you meet on the trails.
Give them information about the
sport. Invite them to the next ride or
clinic and make significant personal
effort to get them there. Make them
feel welcome. Nobody else can do
this but you.

e Put on a clinic. There are lots
of different ways to do this. Provide
a little information so people feel
more confident that they can go to a
ride and not do something terribly
embarrassing or harmful to their
horse.

e Give a talk at a horsy function.

If not comfortable with doing that,
invite someone else to do it, or show
one of the videos. It always amazes
me that hardly anyone has heard of
competitive trail riding and what a
great learning experience it is.

Ride Managers —

e Let’s try to think of some fun
things to do at the rides to loosen
newcomers up and make them feel
welcome. I know you are busy, but
we are talking survival here.

e Maybe give a price break or spe-
cial awards, etc. '

* Be sure to identify first-time
competitors with a badge or ribbon
(and surely the rider list) and intro-

duce them on Friday night. Lavish
attention, encouragement and help on

these folks. Actually, is there more we

can do for the novices the whole first
year they are competing? Could they

be assigned a companion to help them

along (maybe a CP rider or someone

that will be on the same trail anyway)?

e Add plentiful hints in the first-
timer packets or better yet, send info
out to them in advance of the ride so

they have time to become familiar with

what they will be doing.

Board of directors —

e We have lots of good PR material,
let’s distribute it more freely to the
general membership.

e How about some challenge awards

to the ride with the most new com-
petitors, or new competitors that
become members. What about a free
membership, or some other lavish gift,
to the rider that sponsors the most

new members?

* Encourage clinics. Give clinic/ride
participants a discount on membership.
Let’s have a clinic in every area where
there is a ride this year.

* Find a way to make the rides
more fun, social and educational.
Loosen up!

Distance riding has gained enor-
mous popularity over the past few
years, proving that there are people
out there on the trails. I for one
would like to continue doing com-
petitive trail riding forever. Our rides
are beautiful, our people are interest-
ing and each ride provides a learning
challenge. I hope you all feel the
same and if not, please let me or a
board member know what changes
you think would make this a better
experience for you. Perhaps togeth-
er, we can come up with something
that clicks. — Judy Wise Mason

NATRC Rule Changes Update

eral amendments and rescissions to

In case you've lost track of the sev-

the rules that occurred over the
past year, this may get you on track:
February 1995: Junior riders must

wear and ASTM/SEI, Snell or approved

equal equestrian riding helmet at all
times while mounted from the starting
line to the finishing line on each day
of competition. It is also strongly rec-
ommended that adult riders also wear
a helmet (although not required).
Also in February, 1995 (pertaining
to a National Championship) insertion

of Section VI, B., 2., f., to read “Region

IA: In heavyweight, lightweight and
junior classes, as horse shall be
declared a National Champion when

both of the following requirements are

met within any three-year period
retroactive to the 1994 ride year. (1)
Awarded one first, (2) accumulated 36
points.”

The national board was busy in
February 1995: To rescind the weight
change rule that passed in November
1994, then passed a new motion to

eliminate the minimum weight
requirement for lightweights during
the 1995 ride year. later, in
November 1995, rule Section III, B.,
2. was amended to rider and tack
(everything the horse carries) must
weigh a minimum of 100 Ibs. but less
than 190 lbs. The minimum weight
must be made up with dead weight,
pound for pound, if rider and tack
weigh less than the minimum and
must be maintained throughout the
ride.

July 1995 brought us a motion
that regions will administer the
national ballots for the national elec-
tions for the next two years, with the
ballots to be returned to the nomi-
nating chairman for counting. Then,
in November 1995, a new motion
was passed that the nominating
chairman will handle the balloting
for 1996.

Also in July: No ride fees were
to be charged for the Championship
Challenge ride in 1995; National

Continued on page 7
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Region 3’ers receive glasses

Horse Mileage Awards:

250 Miles - AL Flyer/J. Feldman;
BLM Nevada’s Ruby/K. Mussetter;
BLM Sherman/Cook and Schisler;

Valley Riga/S. Eckel; Kiss O
Sunshine/J. Bengfort; Taffy/G.
Daves; Tara Shameel/J. Wagner.
500 miles - Choco Boone/D.
Overholt; Dom Domingo/Fredal;
Dosilara/Tobias; Duster’s Image/L.
Keckler; Foxton Bandido/S. Eckel;
Freckles Legs Cognac/P. Uney;
Hoofin’ It Merlin’s Shadow/R.
DeBoer; Kim Rheannon/R.
Santistevan.

1,000 miles - Dutchess’ Royal

Just A Thriller/A. Rubenstein; Resort

Duke/B. Smith; June’s Lucky Mac/J.

Horses and riders recognized

Smith; MLA Raj Bahabas/J. Adams.
3,000 miles - CR Krystalette/P. Jubb
4,000 miles - Raf’s Rainbow/D.
Schrader

Rider Mileage Awards:

250 miles - Georgia Daves; Carol
Beumer; Diana Markis; Katty Weise.
500 miles - Mary Ellen Kecker; Derek
Malin; Robert Santistevan.

1,000 miles - Larry Keckler; Bill
Smith; Jeff Wagner.

1,500 miles - Judy Bengfort

2,000 miles - Susie Witter

2,500 miles - Judy Tobias

3,000 miles - Linda Adams; Judd
Adams.

Apologies for any mispellings! - |.

For those of you fortunate enough to have ever worked a ride where
Donna Schriefer offered to make breakfast, you surely bave sampled this
delicious casserole.

6 eggs
2 cups milk
1 tsp. salt

Breakfast Casserole

1 Ib. breakfast sausage

1 cup grated cheddar cheese
6 slices white bread (no crust)
broken into small pieces

BARN SALE

FOR SALE/LEASE: Nine-year-old
purebred gray Arabian Mare, blessed
with the temperament to sleep with
the Bedouins. She is just a shiny
hair under 14.3 h, and has competed
in CP, junior novice and was ridden
safety for one season. Well-man-
nered, kind eye and a sweet face.
Trained in the Parelli/Lyons tech-
niques. Price negotiable to the right
home. Call Karen Laden at

(719) 495-3892.

FOR SALE: Rex’s Black Pride, black
Missouri Foxtrotter gelding, 15 h, 13
yrs. old. 1993 Novice Sweepstakes
at Willow Springs, under a novice
junior rider, but has not competed
since then. He is an excellent trail
horse for an experienced rider.
$2,300. Call Marge McGraw at
(719) 495-3239.

ENRICH YOUR HORSE'’S DIET (and
your own!) with SUPER BLUE
GREEN™ ALGAE. Whole food nutri-
tion at its best. Call Cat for free
information on pet or people food.
(303) 582-5438, or 1-800-927-2527,
ext. 9286. (93407)

Ride the 'net

ong distance trail riding has
Lgone into cyberspace. Here are
some addresses for those who
like to surf the Internet.
e The endurance rider’s home page:
http://www. fsr.com/National/endurance
Info about competitive trail riding.
 Frequent endurance questions:
http://www.abdn.ac.uk/~u02pda/text/
endurance.html
e Newsgroup: rec.equestrian:
news:rec.equestrian
Bulletin board of questions and ideas
concerning the equestrian world.

‘: lying ,M/a,lcrﬂ:‘anc‘ KARY WOLTMAN, C.V.T.

(303) 367-5257

Brown and drain sausage, cut into bite-sized pieces. Mix with
other ingredients. Pour into 9 x 12 pan. Bake at 350° for 45 min.

For trail rides, use a foil pan and bake as directed. Or make/
bake ahead of time and freeze. Thaw and heat in camper oven
at 350° for at least 30 minutes. Serve with fruit for a well-bal-
anced breakfast for all your workers.

Tennessee Walkers

@

A
.

Aurora, Colorado

KRYO KINETICS ASSOCIATES

* Freeze Marking
« Equine Appraisals $
* Tennessee Walking Horse Sales and Stud Service

Certified Member of American Society of Equine Appraisers
Certified & Licensed Technician of Kryo Kinetics Freeze Marking Assoc.
Member of Tennessee Walker Horse and Breeders, Exhibitors Assoc.

Region 3




From page 5

Rule updates and upcoming projects

passed a motion that they split the
profits or losses from the national
convention with the hosting region,
retroactive to 1995.

As for the sliding tethers issue
you have been hearing about: in
November we will be experiencing a
“test year,” not to start before June
1996. The details are going to be
presented at the national Convention
this coming February.

We now have a NATRC National
Safety Committee, chaired by Region
I's David Fling in 1996.

A few job title changes to tell
you about: the formerly “NATRC
Secretary” is to be referred to as
“Executive Administrator” and
“Treasurer, or Secretary” is now
“Secretary/ Treasurer.” Our former
“Ride Steward” is now being
replaced with “Rule Interpreter.”

Some suggestions that pertain to
the shoeing requirements issue:
some are requesting that all restric-
tions be removed, or remove shoe-

ing restrictions from the novice class
only. Standard penalties would be
assessed for foot protection or shoe
modification as well as leg protection
(splint or bell boots for example).
They are hoping that by doing this
that riders from other disciplines will
be encouraged to give it a try (while
still maintaining the philosophies of
NATRC). Jill Talbot Hicks would like
you to put a pen to paper and write
down some of your thoughts on this
matter. Do you think that restrictive
shoeing is a positive or negative factor
in our sport? Does it discourage some
from wanting to give competitive trail
riding a try? Mail your comments prior
to Feb. 22 to her at 858 Marshall Road,
Boulder, CO 80303. We really need
your input on this one.

The horse scorecard is undergoing
some changes to help give riders better
information on how their horse’s have
performed. Jill has sent me a copy of
what national has been working on
and, since it would be crazy to use up

the whole newsletter on this one
item, I will give you a rundown on
what the changes are: The front is
basically the same, a few minor
changes in layout and administrative
information (looks like a lot less
advance writing for the judge’s secre-
taries (yes!)). The back has some
major work done to it that will sure
make life a lot simpler. Scoring on
soundness, trail ability/manners and
condition has been standardized and
also described. This looks to main-
tain a much higher level of consis-
tency from ride to ride. We still have
our little horse portraits, although
they have been shrunk down to
make room for all the other scads of
information. It looks like they are
still fine tuning, but should make for
an interesting improvement.

Your national board reps, Judi
Tobias and Jill Talbot Hicks would
like to hear your thoughts and opin-
ions on these issues. Their phone
numbers are listed on page 2.

Deluxe English Cantle Bags

B

Price: $55
Shipping/insurance: $5

Collapsible Buckets
Price: $13
Shipping/insurance: 3

Pommel/Wither Bag

Bag only: $65

Bag/2 water bottles: $70

Bag/2 water bottles/snap on
heart monitor pocket: $80

Shipping/insurance: $8

Haunch Heater

Price: $55; Ship./ins.: $5
With removable Polar Plus

lining: $105; Ship./ins.: $8

N
\tt

0F MACK

Box 243, 647 “R” Road
Mack. CO 81525-9724
(970) 858-7323

TN

Call or
write
for a
free

catalog

People Slicker (over 40 colors)
Slicker only: $105
Slicker/Hood: $120
Slicker/Hood/Stuff sack: $130
Detachable cape: $40
Shipping/insurance: $8

Aussie style: $205
Shipping/insurance Aussie: $10

Troxel EQ Helmets
Available in black or white
2-year limited warranty
Lifetime Impact Replacement Policy
Price: $45 white or $50 black q
See-thru, wide visor: $10
Shipping/insurance: $5

V-Max Basic Heart Monitor
Price: $195; Shipping/insurance: $5

lable to take your 7
is ’2980 N. ?ooth:lis
lo nd sba can be
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NATRC Membership Application

NATRC offers six membership plans (check plan desired):

d 1. FAMILY membership (835 per year) Household of one or two adults and children (one vote)
[ 2. SENIOR membership ($30 per year) Single adult member (one vote)

(d 3. JUNIOR membership ($20 per year) Single junior member under age 18 (no vote)

(d 4. ASSOCIATE membership ($45 per year) Equine-related groups or businesses (no vote)

(d 5. SINGLE lifetime membership ($250) Any person of any age (one vote)

[ 6. FAMILY lifetime membership ($350) Household of one or two adults and children (two votes)
Membership is for twelve months from date of receipt

All NATRC memberships include: rule book, membership card, club patch, ride schedule, newsletter, eligibility to compete for

NATRC annual high score awards and championships, rider and horse mileage awards and reduced ride entry fees.

PLEASE LIST ALL FAMILY MEMBERS

Name(s)

Street City, State, Zip

Phone ( ) Birthdate of junior(s) $ enclosed

NATRC Specialties* NATRC Manuals* Contributions to NATRC are tax

(d Lapel Pin $3.00 (d Rule Book (incl. w/ membership) ~ $2.00  deductible. If you wish to show

[ Patch (incl. w/ membership) $1.75 (J Judge’s Manual $5.00  your added support by contribu-

[ Poster $1.00 [ Rider'siManual $4.00 tion to our Foundation, Awards,

(J 10" Decal $2.00 [d Management Manual $4.00  Student Loan or General Funds,

(1 4” Decal 2 for $1.50 (plus P&H, 1-3 manuals) please increase the amount of

(J Bumper Stickers $1.50 YOur peyment.And. digact how:yoy
2 for $2.75; 3 or more $1.25 ea. NATRC Videos* wish it to be used.

J Hat $4.50 + $2 P&H 1-5 hats [J Vet Judge Video $20.00 [1$10 [1J$25 [ $ Other

(1 Jacket $30.00 + $3 P&H (d Horsemanship Video $20.00  How did you leam about NATRC?

Sizes: [1S34-36 [ M38-40 [ L42-44 [ XL 46-48 (1 Both Videos $35.00

* All prices subject to change without notice, all manuals available to anyone, regardless of membership
Make checks payable to NATRC (U.S. funds only) and mail to Former membership information
NATRC, P.O. Box 2136, Ranchos de Taos, NM 87557-2136 — (505) 751-4198 1-95/REGION 3

REGION 3 NEWSLETTER : E

North American Trail Ride Conference SGRe O
o 5 YN
Iris Mosgrove VR |
10590 Egerton Rd. \\0 1995 W,
Colorado Springs, CO 80908 N

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

Larry & Mary Ellen Keckler
(Reg.3-1995) (NM 7/96) (D-2)

1597 C.R. 256
Divide, CO 80814



